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Leaving a Legacy:  four stories unfold 
  Announcing the Departure of Evan McDonald,  

our first Executive Director   

 

 

Silver Island: an entire  
island protected! 
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With heartfelt gratitude we announce the departure of our 
Executive Director Evan McDonald, effective December 2023. 
Over his 20- year tenure with Keweenaw Land Trust, Evan has left 
an outstanding legacy, enriching our organization and the 
community. His vision has helped KLT become an accomplished 
conservation organization, with more than 8,000 acres of land 
with almost 10 miles of shoreline under permanent protection 
across six western counties of the Upper Peninsula. Under Evan³s 
leadership, KLT has expanded staffing, strengthened its policy 
governance model, and moved into a permanent office on 
Quincy Hill (see story on page 6). 

 

We are delighted to announce that KLT Project Specialist Pat 
Toczydlowski has agreed to serve as interim Executive Director. 
Pat has been with KLT since its founding in 1996, and she has a 
solid understanding of KLT³s operations and the full support of the 

A search committee has been formed to begin the process of 
hiring our next executive director. As we navigate this transition, we 
extend our appreciation to our community for its unwavering support. Join us on November 7 at the Annual 
General Membership Meeting (details page 7) to share memories and express our gratitude to Evan for two decades of 
service. Together, we'll continue accomplishing our mission.  
 

As Evan closes this chapter of his career, we look ahead with excitement to the continuation of his legacy. To that 
end, please consider honoring Evan³s 20-year service with a gift to the Keweenaw Land Trust.  We remain 
committed to you, our members that make all of our work possible. I invite you to reach out to me or any other 
Board member with questions or thoughts you may have about this transition, or KLT³s work. 
 

Warmly, 
 
 
 

Stephanie Tubman 
President, KLT Board of Directors  
stubman@gmail.com 

Evan shortly after arriving in fall of 2003. Read 
his farewell remarks beginning on page 2. 
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Legacy:  An Executive Directorõs 

Point of ViewñEvan McDonald  

Looking back on my two decades with KLT, I have 
much to contemplate, with many fond memories that 
reflect well on the organization³s mission.  I recall 
parents telling me how much they enjoyed discovering 
KLT nature areas with their young children, and how 
their kids enthusiastically asked to go back again and 
again.  I made the acquaintance of some of those 
kids¦and they are in college now!  I see the tangible 
results of successful conservation projects, where 
people pulled together in partnership to protect some 
jewels of the Keweenaw.  The word jewel was used 
surprisingly often over the years when people spoke 
about special places in the Keweenaw region. 
 

While twenty years seems like a long time, that is a 
blip when we consider KLT³s mission to permanently 
conserve lands to benefit the community³s quality of 
life.  Through a lens of history that means my legacy in 
this endeavor is ultimately modest, being one link in a 
long chain starting in 1996 with KLT³s founders and 
extending ahead indefinitely, link by link.  I³ll blend 
two metaphors to engender a vision of legacy for you:  
KLT is creating a chain adorned with jewels. 
 

My role gave me a rare, exquisite opportunity to get to 
know people with strong, personal connections to 
place, to see firsthand what that means to them, and to 
be present as their own conservation legacies were 
taking shape.  I come away knowing: Terry Kinzel 
flashes his beaming smile whenever he sees people 
enjoying the trails at Churning Rapids; Gina Nicholas 
is tireless in her quest for conservation in Keweenaw 
County; John Ollila knows the meanderings (and 
fishing holes) of the Pilgrim River like the back of his 
hand;  Mary Sinish quietly, steadily, and effectively 
turned her own vision into reality at Marsin Retreat; 
Sharon Emley³s visits to the property that became the 
Steve Farm Nature Area brought tears to her eyes, as 
beloved childhood memories were rekindled; and Joe 
and Mary Hovel are awed and humbled when looking 
up at the grandfather trees in their Legacy forest.  I 
have shared many intimacies like these, and it was a 
profound honor to be present to witness such personal, 
meaningful events and experiences that were part of 
creating conservation legacies · they were all a source 
of inspiration for me.  
 

This newsletter celebrates Bill and Nanno Rose, whom 
I have known since my start with KLT.  Bill has taught 
me much about Keweenaw geology, and his 
enthusiasm on the subject rubbed off on me and many 
others.  Bill and Nanno loved sharing the experience of 

Silver Island with family and friends over the years and 
we now recognize the legacy they created by sharing 
Silver Island with all of us.  They added another 
wonderful jewel to the KLT chain · we can all be 
grateful and inspired. 
 

We all get the legacy of protected lands, but many 
people involved with KLT leave important legacies that 
are not so obvious.  Our eye is drawn to the jewels, 
but we need the chain to hold the jewels aloft for all to 
see and enjoy.  Some of my fondest KLT memories 
relate to rather difficult situations and experiences.  
How can that be?  Am I a glutton for punishment?  
Probably, but that³s not it.  The Executive Director is an 
employee of the Board of Directors · imagine having 
twelve bosses!  With the Board³s direction, the 
Executive Director and staff set about achieving the 
mission.  Early on, when the Board and I were facing 
consequential decisions and were new to the process 
and work of governance, discussions were sometimes 
hard¸even contentious.  We had a dozen individuals 
in a room, each with different perspectives and 
experiences, but all of us in our own way trying to do 
right for KLT.  Despite strong emotions and some real 
friction, we worked it out and made progress for the 
organization (no pain, no gain was my personal mantra 
in the early years).  That³s why the difficult situations 
that yielded progress gave rise to some of my fondest 
KLT memorieş I like teamwork that meets a 
challenge to achieve an outcome that really matters.  
With time and practice, we are getting even better at 
the organizational governance process for KLT · now it 
is less pain, more gain.  That is what good policies can 

Evan at 2004 dedication of the first ´jewelµ of his tenure:  
the CE for the Joseph and Mary Lizzadro Lakeshore Preserve 
owned by the Houghton Keweenaw Conservation District. 
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A tribute to Evan¸Pat Toczydlowski 
 

Two decades ago, Evan started his position as KLT³s 
first Executive Director with practically nothing 
besides the hopes and dreams of the founders and 
built a respected community organization ever 
mindful of the big picture and a shared vision for our 
natural landscapes. 
 

Evan has stewarded the organization well, using 
resources wisely, caring for its wellbeing on many 
levels and carefully leveraging to accomplish more.  
Partnership is key to our mission and Evan was effective 
at giving KLT a seat at many tables on issues of 
importance where he felt he and KLT might make 

meaningful contributions.  Evan is a good listener and 
synthesizer. Staff were recognized as individuals and 
given the flexibility to play to their strengths. 
 

Evan is not known for a tidy desk, and though probably 
not intentional, this is reflective of the work of land 
trusts that is often messy.  It is demanding work to run 
and fund the organization, manage staff, work with an 
ever-changing Board, and carry out the program work 
for the visible successes that excite us all. 
 

Under Evan³s leadership, KLT was not afraid to dream 
big and take measured risks, demanding objective 
reporting with clearly defined risks and contingencies 
to guide Board decisions.  A hallmark of Evan³s tenure 
is the Policy Governance framework he developed with 
several Boards to more effectively guide the work of the 
organization.  This captures requirements for operating 
a legal and ethical organization and, like national 
accreditation, includes monitoring to identify changes 
for continuous improvement.  It also makes 
expectations clearer and the work of staff easier.  
 

KLT is bigger than any of us, each of us temporary 
stewards of the organization and its successes reflect 
the contributions of many.  Evan has led with integrity 
and commitment in tune with the community, laying a 
groundwork that will serve KLT well into the future. 

Evan and Pat at the Hungarian Falls Nature  
Area dedication in 2013. 

do (¦Congress, if you³re reading this).   
 

In a healthy non-profit, the Directors of the Board 
come and go, so dozens of individuals have served on 
the KLT Board over the years.  With this aspect I had a 
key role:  to provide continuity for the policy and 
organizational development process as the Board went 
through turnover and transitions.  The dozens of 
Directors over the years, with individual ideas, 
perspectives, passions, and efforts in service to the KLT 
mission, all created a legacy too · imbued and 
embodied now in the policies and process that guide 
the organization.  I hope part of my legacy is that I 
helped the Directors create their own legacies, 
forging their own links in the KLT chain.  Moreover, 
every single KLT Board member over the years 
influenced me in meaningful ways, helping me figure 
out how I could help KLT succeed. 
 

The chain metaphor is not perfect here, but I chose it 
because every link does matter for a chain to perform 
its function.  Hundreds of people have played a role for 
KLT to succeed and many more will join in moving 
forward.  The founders, members, donors, partners, 
Directors, volunteers, and staff · each one is a link in 

the chain that connects past, present, and future, 
adorned with the jewels of the Keweenaw.  Beautiful. 

 

It has been an honor to be part of this, and I am 
humbled and grateful to have had your trust and 
support for two decades. 

Joe Hovel on foot bridge and other project partners listen to 
Evan at the Pilgrim Community Forest dedication in 2014. 
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Silver Island!  KLT entrusted with an inspirational Great Lakes jewel 

 

The Keweenaw Land Trust was given the rare opportunity to protect an entire island in Lake Superior.  Silver 
Island is about 8 acres in area and lies a long stone³s throw off the north shore of the Keweenaw Peninsula near 
other protected lands on the mainland.  The island is covered by mature forests, stunted in this harsh location, 
with a lush understory rich in native mosses, woodland plants and shrubs.  Exposed, wave washed rock ledges 
and beaches harbor rare ecological communities and the 
nearshore waters are important to the native fishery of Lake 
Superior.  Bill and Nanno Rose have generously entrusted 
the future of this rare gem to the land trust, reflecting that 
f́or us and our family, the island was a stewardship that 

lasted 30 years. It made us happy. We treaded lightly and 
there have been no changes in the nature there. We shared 
meals over fires, sunrises and sunsets, moon rises, bald 
eagles and merganser families were always there, otters, 
martins, bobcats, grebes and loons were occasional. It is so 
quiet there. We hope for a similar future.    
Take care of it!µ.¸Bill Rose    
 

The land trust must carefully consider the costs and 
obligations for ongoing stewardship beyond the immediate 
costs to accept this tremendous gift to our community. KLT is 
grateful for a $5,000 grant from the Upper Peninsula 
Environmental Coalition to help cover these costs.  This was 
a summer of transition for the island with the Rose family 

taking time to reflect on their decades of ownership and remove personal 
items from the rustic cabin and sauna.  Among these is the treasured journal 
recording reflections of visitors over the years.  Bill is compiling excerpts into 
a book for print, one copy will grace the island cabin. 
 

The Michigan Natural Features Inventory (MNFI) received funding to study 
islands of the Great Lakes of which there are over 30,000 in a wide range of 
sizes.  Their combined shoreline contributes immensely to the coastal 
ecology of the Great Lakes, harboring distinctive ecological communities with 
unique assemblages of wildlife.  They support colonial waterbirds, disjunct 
and rare species, provide critical stopover sites for migratory birds, and  
important nearshore fish spawning and nursery habitats.  The conservation of 
Great Lakes islands is of increasing concern and importance as threats build, 
including invasive species, climate change impacts and development 
pressures.  KLT was pleased that the MNFI team was able to add  Silver Island 
to their itinerary, and their work will contribute to a management plan for the 
island.  The KLT is honored to be entrusted with Silver Island and looks 
forward to sharing in appropriate ways the awe and magnificence of this 
splendid and utterly unique place and the big waters that surround it.    
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